
State Road (S.R.) 25/U.S. 441 from S.R. 35 (Baseline Road) to S.R. 200 (SW 10th Street)
Financial Project ID Number: 439238-1 goes with 435686-1
Marion County, Florida

FOR MORE INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT:

Daniel Simpson 

FDOT Project Manager

719 S. Woodland Boulevard 

DeLand, Florida 32720 

386-943-5394

daniel.simpson@dot.state.fl.us

Troy Vargas, P.E.

Project Consultant

407-839-4300 Ext. 38

tvargas@wbq.com

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations under the Americans with 
Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should 
contact Daniel Simpson, FDOT project manager by phone at 386-943-5394, or via 
email at Daniel.simpson@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the 
workshop. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact us by using the 
Florida Relay Service, 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) or 1-800-955-8770 (Voice).

For more information go to www.CLFRoads.com. Type 439238-1 in the search box, and click on the project name in the search results.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, 
national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. 
Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT 
compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer 
Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at 
jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us. 

PROPOSED ROADWAY IMPROVEMENTS

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is holding 

a public hearing regarding the resurfacing project on S.R. 

25/U.S. 441 from S.R. 35 (Baseline Road) to S.R. 200 (SW 

10th Street). See project location map to the right. 

YOU ARE INVITED TO A PUBLIC HEARING

Date: August 15, 2019

Time: Open House begins at 5:30 p.m.

Formal Presentation at 6 p.m.

Location: NOW Church, 6405 S. Pine Avenue, Ocala, FL 34480 

The hearing will begin as an open house at 5:30 p.m. A 

formal presentation will begin at 6 p.m., followed by a 

public comment period. A court reporter will prepare a 

verbatim transcript of the proceedings. In the event the 

public hearing cannot be held on Aug. 15, 2019, due to 

severe weather or other unforeseen conditions, it will be 

held on the alternate date of Thursday, Aug. 29, 2019, at 

the same time and place.

Persons wishing to submit written statements or other 

exhibits, in place of or in addition to oral statements, may 

do so at the hearing or by sending them to Daniel Simpson, 

FDOT project manager, by phone at 386-943-5394, via 

email at daniel.simpson@dot.state.fl.us, or by U.S. Mail to 

719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, Florida 32720. All 

exhibits or statements postmarked on or before August 26, 

will become part of the public hearing record.

Public Hearing Location

NOW Church

6405 S. Pine Avenue

Ocala, FL 34480
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